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OUR MOTTO — WE SERVE! 

Meetings are held on the 
1st and 3rd Thursday of 
the month at 7:00 P.M. 

IN THIS ISSUE: 
 Derby Day (1) 

 Officers (2) 

 President’s Message (2) 

 Editor’s Message (3) 

 Treasurer’s Report (3) 

 50-50 Winners (3) 

 April Birthdays (4) 

 Sunshine Report(4) 

 Highway Clean-up (4) 

 District 4-C1 Convention (5) 

 Appreciation Dinner (6) 

 LPCCI Beef Raffle (7) 

 Cow Pasture Golf (7) 

 Board Meeting Minutes (8) 

 June Calendar (9) 

 

Fun for all at Derby Day 

On Sat. May 6th we held our annual Derby Day, Many Lions gath-
ered for the running of the Kentucky Derby. Drinks were drank, 
great food was served pool was shot, darts were tossed, and an all
-around good time was had. Linda and Kim chose the winning 
horses, and Cindi Fitz won the Hat contest. Many thanks to those 
who brought food and to those who helped in any way. Looking 
forward to next year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Submitted by Lion Mike Fitgerald 



2017-2018 Officers 
 

President 

Lion Linda Saala (679-2105) 

5099 LaPorte Road 

Marysville, CA  95901 

1st VP 

Lion Sheri Vess (743-4084) 

2nd VP 

Lion Debbie Burlingame (675-3245) 

3rd VP 

Lion John Newlin (301-5692) 

Secretary 

Lion Sally Carter (743-5311) 

12286 Scott Grant Road 

Marysville, CA  95901 

Treasurer 

Lion Kim Hall (923-5805) 

I.P.P. 

Lion Kim Hall (923-5805) 

Tail Twister 

Lion Jean-Marie Akers (743-9698) 

Lion Tamer 

Lion Geraldine Farrell (692-1507) 

Membership 

Lion Jim DeGraff (304-7715) 

Club Manager 

Lion Gertie Moore (749-9809) 

Bar Manager 

Lion Mike Fitzgerald (742-6387) 

1st Year Directors 

Lion Deloris Simkins (916-203-1829) 

Lion Janet Mincer  (923-0585) 

2nd Year Directors 

Lion Susie Trundy (742-3041) 

Lion Joni Patterson (742-3265) 

 

President’s 

Message 
 

 

              Lion Linda Saala 

 

Aaahhhh, the last month of me being your Lion 
President!   

My intent last July was to inspire you, entertain 
you, and lead by example showing that while WE 
SERVE, we are able to have a good time with our 
fellow Lions sharing the workload as we make life 
better for our Foothill citizens.  

In the spirit of Pirates, I wrote this ditty for our 
History Book, and it certainly applies to our year, 
2017-2018! 

 

They threw Greek fire, They burned the villages 

Our treasured Gold and coin, Melted into the earth and sea 

And yet, we persevered and survived! 

Our Ship, The Loma Rica, is rising from the ashes 

And we will sail into the future Stronger and Smarter 

Learning from this disaster  

That Loma Rica has strong allies and they are called LIONS! 

 

I believe we have earned our grade “A” for the 
year!  I thank you for making my job successful, 
because without you, there is no Lions Club! 

YOU, Lions of Loma Rica, are the best! It has 
been an honor to be your president, and I am so 
very proud to have served with all of you! 

PLEASE come to our awards meeting June 21! I 
have something for all of you to show my appreci-
ation, because you made my job easy!!  Pot Luck, so 
no one will be doing dishes!!  We CELEBRATE and 
deserve a night of recognition!! 

 



 

 

Editor’s  

Message 
 

 

 

Lion Laurie High 

 

All members are encouraged to submit pictures and 
articles for the Foothill Lions bulletin.  Let me hear 
your ROAR! 

 

 

Contact information… 

Email:  lauriehigh37@gmail.com 

Cell Phone:  (530) 701-7589 

Treasurer’s Report 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Unrestricted  Income: 

 

 50/50  $   105 

Hall Rental  $   330 

Bar Income  $ 3459 

  

 

Expenses: 

 

Bar   $   947 

Club   $   387 

Utilities  $ 1048 

  

 

 

50-50 Winners 
 

Congratulations to Lion Kim and Lion James, our 50-
50 winners for the month of May!  It pays to       
attend meetings!! 



June 2018 

Lion Birthdays 

 
• Pete Contreras 

• Jim DeGraff 

• Gary Gildersleeve 

• Gertie Moore 

• Kenneth Vess 

• RG Woods 

 

Please join us for your Birthday dinner cele-
bration to be held the during the first Gen-
eral Meeting of each month.  Birthday din-
ners for the Birthday Lions will be FREE! 

Sunshine Corner   
 

Do you know of any Lions 
who could use a bit of sun-
shine?   

  

 

 

 

Please do not hesitate to reach out to our 
Sunshine Chairman, Lion Diana Wheeler at 
741-1502. She’d love to hear from you! 

    

 

 

ADOPT-A-HIGHWAY  CLEAN-UP 
Saturday, May 19th  

 

Well folks, some of your new members made you proud today picking up other people’s trash, 
grrrrrr.  Lions Bill H, Mike R, Judy, not so new Peggy, and new born Rodney, along with my two 
faithfuls, Lions Joni and Jean Marie, managed to spruce up a couple miles of Hwy #20 getting 
rid of 30 bags of “stuff”.  Lion Peggy did find some “real” treasurers and when I asked Rodney 
if he had “tons of fun”, he said, “It was enjoyable/interesting”.  THANK YOU CREW, you’re off 
the hook until October.   

Submitted by Lion Susie 

 



CONGRATULATIONS TO THE FOOTHILL LIONS CLUB 
ON AWARDS AT DISTRICT 4-C1 CONVENTION 

 

President Linda Saala was honored at the District 
4-C1 Convention and was presented an Award of 
Achievement from Lions International Director, 
Pat Vannett for the activities during the Cascade 
Fire.  It was a great honor for our club.  

In addition, our club was awarded TOP CLUB for 
our Region.  We were awarded 2nd place in Visita-
tion.   

 

 

Lion Laurie High, first-time bulletin editor for her 
publication “ROAR” won FIRST PLACE in our cate-
gory of monthly publication.   District Governor 
Marianne pictured congratulating Lion Laurie on 
her accomplishment.   Congratulations Laurie – it 
was well-deserved. 

Lion Joni Patterson won FIRST PLACE once again 
for the exceptional scrapbook.  The completion of 
the scrapbook under the circumstances (Cascade 
Fire) was a tribute to the commitment to excel-
lence that is Lion Joni Patterson. 

 

Lion Bill High won a bottle of Spiced Rum in the 
Pirate Contest for collecting the most gold dou-
bloons (He had help).   

 

             Submitted by Lion Sally 



Loma Rica Foothill Lions Appreciation Dinner 
 

 

The 19th of May was a proud day for our Lions 
club. We hosted our Sponsor appreciation din-
ner and were honored to serve 30 guests a fab-
ulous dinner! The hall was transformed into a 
colorful spring theme, Lion Linda Saala outdid 
herself by crafting excellent chicken cordon 
bleu, pared with salad topped with candied wal-
nuts, baby roasted potatoes, broccoli and the 
best cheese sauce followed up with dessert by 
Lion Janet!  

  

 Lion Debbie Burlingame, Chairperson 

 

The Foothill Lions team proved again we are top 
class. This event is something we are proud of 
as we continually ask our community to give, 
give, give, and this is our way of giving back! 
Each     attendee was provided a certificate of              
appreciation after we allowed Lion Debbie to 
give a speech! (Oh no!) It was important to pro-
vide  information to them about our club and 
how much their contributions count!  

From July 2017 to now we have raised over 
$24,000 for our community! (That's after the 
bills!) Our volunteer hours were also mentioned 
to give an idea of just how much "We Serve". 
All nominated sponsors will receive their cer-
tificate even if they missed the party! We re-
ceived many accolades on our outstanding ef-
fort to recognize them in a personal way! It 
was much appreciated, thank you everyone! 

 

    President Linda Saala and Lion Billy McNeal 

         Article by Lion Debbie Burlingame 

         Photos by Lion Sally Carter 



Lions Project for Canine Companions for Independence 

Fund Raiser 

Purchase a ticket for your chance to win a half beef.  Better yet, contact Lion Cindi Fitzgerald 
about how you can help by selling some tickets. Proceeds will benefit Lions Project for Canine 
Companions for Independence 

 

 

 

Cow Pasture 
Golf 

 

Teams are being formed 
for the 6th Annual Cow 
Pasture Golf event. 

 

If you aren’t planning on 
golfing, feel free to 
partake in the Mexican 
luncheon.  Contact Lion 
Delores for more infor-
mation. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



MINUTES – BOARD MEETING – MAY 24, 2018 

 

Meeting called to order by President Linda at 6:05 pm.  No guests present. 10 members present 
with 4 members absent.  Treasurer Kim submitted the financial report.  After discussion, Lion 
Deloris made a motion to accept the report with Lion Gerry seconding the motion.  Motion car-
ried – financials accepted as presented.  Secretary Sally submitted $160 to the Treasurer in dues funds. 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 

Lion Gerry and Lion Delores gave an update on the Cow Pasture Golf tournament.  Everything is going fine.   
The event will be at Lion Delores’ home on June 9th.  We have 8 teams and raffle prizes are needed. 

Lion Susie gave update on the scholarships to be presented on May 29th @ 6:00 pm.  There are 3 scholarships 
– 1 for $1000 and 2 for $500 each.  Lion Sally will take photos of the event for the scrapbook. 

President Linda gave report on the closure of the Lioness and the incorporation of their funds into the Lions 
accounts.  Discussion was held regarding maintaining the events sponsored by the Lioness – tabled for 
more discussion.   The events mentioned were the monthly breakfast, the Veteran’s dinner and the Sher-
iff’s Posse Dinner.  Discussion of purchasing an air conditioner unit for the kitchen, as requested from the 
Lioness, from their funds.  Lion John will get information. 

President Linda – Dinners in June.  First meeting will be spaghetti ala Lion Delores and the 2nd meeting will 
be a potluck.   Paper plates will be used so no person must do dishes!!!! 

President Linda - Are we ready to hand the gavel over to the new president and new board?  Discussion was 
held and most of the items are completed but few need clarifications. 

President Linda – Awards presentations will held be on June 21st, as well as the installation of officers.  The 
Lion of Year award will be presented on June 21st. 

President Linda – Report given by Secretary Sally on new members inducted during the year.  8 new members 
inducted – 9 members dropped (3 deceased, 5 Non-Payment of Dues and 1 resignation). 

President Linda – Citizenship award’s ceremony to be held at Foothill Intermediate School on Thursday, June 
7th.  Both the Lions and Lioness will present certificates and $50 check to each of the 10 recipients. (5 
from the Lions and 5 from the Lioness) 

NEW BUSINESS: 

President Linda requested that Treasurer purchase roaster pan liners from Amazon.  After research, Amazon 
was the most cost-effective. 

President Linda asked Lion John to get information from PDG Steve Robeson on the Student Speaker con-
test financials and report which PDG Steve provided at the convention. 

OTHER BUSINESS: 

Correspondence – Request from Yuba County Sheriff’s Dept for donation to Child Safety Program.  After 
discussion, this matter was tabled for more information.  Lion Debbie will research and report.   

President Linda – A Thank you to the Lioness for their years of service. 

President Linda – The Sponsor Dinner was well received, and the attendees were pleased with the meal and 
the presentation. 

Treasurer/Bar Manager Kim – A bartender’s meeting will be held on Wednesday, June 13th at 6:00 p.m.  All 
bartenders are requested to attend.  There are many problems to resolve.  Lion Sally will send out a re-
minder e-mail to the bartenders. 

 

Motion to adjourn the meeting @ 6:45 pm by Lion Debbie, 2nd by Lion Gerry – Vote – MSP.  Meeting adjourned 
– Goodnight All! 



June 2018 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 
Jerry Sparks 

Memorial 

Bar Open 4 pm 

(Billy) 

2 

 
Bartender 

needed 

(???) 

3  
Pool Tourney 

1:00 

Bar Open  
@12:00 

(Billy) 

4 
 

 

Bar Open 

(Chris B) 

5 
 

 

Bar Open 

(Peggy) 

6 
Zumba 

 

Bar Open 

(Sally) 

7 
General Mtg 

 

Bar Open 

(Janet) 

8 
 

 

Bar Open 

(Al) 

9 
Cow Pasture 

Golf 

8:30 a.m. 

 Bar 1-4 pm 

(Billy) 

10 11 
 

 

Bar Open 

(Mike) 

12 
 

 

Bar Open 

(Susie) 

13 
Zumba 

Bartenders’ 
Meeting 

Bar Open 

(Bill H) 

14 
 

 

Bar Open 

(Jean Marie) 

15 
 

 

Bar Open 

(Chris B) 

16 

17 
 

18 
 

 

Bar Open 

(Mike) 

19 
 

 

Bar Open 

(Susie) 

20 
Zumba 

 

Bar Open 

(Sally) 

21 
General Mtg 

 

Bar Open 

(Janet) 

22 
 

 

Bar Open 

(Mike S.) 

23 

24 25 
Tacos 

 

Bar Open 

(???) 

26 
 

 

Bar Open 

(Peggy) 

27 
Zumba 

 

Bar Open 

(Bill H) 

28 
Board Mtg 

 

Bar Open 

(Jean Marie) 

29 
 

 

Bar Open 

(Al) 

30 



 

.   IN THE NEXT ISSUE... 

FOOTHILL LIONS CLUB 
FOOTHILL COMMUNITY CENTER 
5667 FRUITLAND ROAD 
LOMA RICA, CA  95901 

PLACE  

STAMP 

HERE 

Contact Us! 
Give us a call for more information about  

• community projects 

• functions 

• hall rentals and  

• membership application 

 

 

FOOTHILL LIONS CLUB 

5667 Fruitland Road  

Loma Rica, CA  95901 

(530)742-5466 

 

Visit us on the web at www.foothill-lions.net 

 Memorial Day Veteran’s Barbeque 

 Cow Pasture Golf 

 July Birthdays 

 


